EUREKA TOWN BOARD MEETING NOVEMBER 13, 1995

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Schildledecker. Present were Supervisors Johnson, Kadlec, Smith and Topp, Clerk Leine and Treasure Schulz.

Supervisor Smith moved to accept the October minutes as amended, "Johnson moved to adjourn meeting", seconded by Supervisor Johnson and carried.

Supervisor Kadlec moved to accept the treasurer's report, seconded by Supervisor Smith and carried.

Clerk Leine presented bills totaling \$6,170.68. Supervisor Smith moved to pay bills, seconded by Supervisor Topp and carried.

Robert and Stephanie Giles, 24401 Iberia, (Lot 7, Block 8 Eureka Estates), requested a permit to build a 2052 square foot split entry house with a 720 Square Foot attached garage. The board was shown signed plans for house and septic system as well as a layout of the land. Supervisor Kadlec moved to grant permit, seconded by Supervisor Topp and carried.

Scott Gunhus, 25773 Denmark Ave, Farmington, requested a permit for a 1800 square foot green house. It has been determined that this building would not follow township ordinance as laid out. The build would not be set back 30 feet from the lot line. The Gunhus have only 5 acres of land and the board asked them to revise their lay out and come to the December planing commission meeting.

Jack Shabel, 23890 Highview Ave, requested a 1944 square foot pole frame building to house livestock. Mr. Shabel showed to board a plot plan showing location of this building. Supervisor Smith moved to grant permit, seconded by Supervisor Topp and carried.

Supervisor Topp made the following motion, note: that we (Eureka Township) have received the following letters from the Minnesota Extension Service dated October 18, 1995 and from the Dakota County Soil & Water Conservation District, Dated October 23, 1995, (See Attached), and that we (Eureka township) thank Mr. and Mrs. Prokash for the letters and commend them (Mr. and Mrs. Prokash) for their effort to comply. This motion was seconded by Supervisor Smith and carried.

The Town Board of Eureka does certify that there is 37.72 miles of roads in the Township. The Highview extension does not qualify for this year, do to the fact that the road has not been open to the public for 8 or more months.

Supervisor Topp moved to install Minimum Maintenance signs on the following roads. Jacquard, Jamaica, Fairgreen, and Highview extension. These road service only 1 house or 2 houses and are dead end roads. This motion seconded by Supervisor Kadlec and carried.

Letter of record from Dakota County, dated October 11, 1995, (see attached) has approved Glen Shirley's request for a septic system.

Letter of record from Dakota County, dated October 9, 1995, (see attached) has approved Wat Lao of Minnesota's request for a septic system and shoreland building permit.

Supervisor Johnson moved to adjourn, seconded by Supervisor Topp and carried.

gls